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Headteacher’s Message 
 

The start of 2025 has been a positive one and we are working hard to raise 
standards with a particular focus on uniform. Thank you for your support with this 
as students are wearing their uniform with pride and attention to detail. Education 
never stands still, and you can read in this edition how we prepare students for 
their next steps at post-16. I know Year 11 are preparing for the big push before the 
final exam series and as a community we will support them through this. 

Important Upcoming Dates 
 
Tuesday 21st January: Year 9 Vaccinations 
Thursday 30th January: Year 11 Parent and Pupil Information Evening 
Tuesday 4th February: Year 9 Parents’ Evening 
Monday 10th February: Year 11 Mock Exam Series 2 Begins 
Friday 14th February: Year 8 Vaccinations 
Friday 14th February: School Closes for Half Term 

Year 11 Parent and Pupil Information Evening 
 

As we approach Mock Series 2 and get closer to the GCSE summer exams, we would like to invite 
parents and carers of Year 11 parents in to school to share information about the months ahead on 
Monday 30th January from 6pm. Our information evening will commence with a 30-minute 
presentation on the upcoming mocks and what we are offering to support pupils in and out of school. 
We will also provide input into how to support you as parents with what good revision should now look 
like. After the presentation, we will have a significant selection of discounted revision guides on offer to 
support students at home and Post-16 and Careers information in the foyer. We will be joined on the 
evening by Senior Leaders and a selection of Subject Leaders for more personalised discussions where 
necessary. 

What Timetable 
Week Is It? 

 
W.B. 20/1/24 = 

WEEK B 
 

W.B. 27/1/24 = 
WEEK A 

“Pupils feel confident about the future” – Ofsted 2021 

      

You can also see regular updates on our school Facebook page by clicking here:  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066521212403


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Intervention and Revision Phase 1 
 

To support students in ‘chunking’ their revision, and in planning for their mock exams and summer 
exams, we’ve broken the remaining school weeks into three ‘phases.’ Each phase contains 6 school 
weeks and a holiday period, and each has a dedicated intervention and revision plan within school. 
Phase 1 begins this week, with a focus on helping students successfully complete and reflect on their 
mock exam series 2. Phase 2 will follow on from that and will take the students up until the start of the 
summer exams. Phase 3 will include the support offered during the summer exams. On the next page 
you can see the weekly timetable for Phase 1 intervention and revision. 

Year 11 Intervention and Revision Loyalty Card 
 

All students in Year 11 will be given an ‘Intervention and Revision Loyalty Card’ as a way to incentivise 
their attendance at support sessions in school. Students need to get their teacher to sign or stamp the 
card every time they attend an intervention or revision session in Phase 1. Each in school revision 
session (lunch time, after school or small group sessions) is worth 1 stamp in the card and each half 
term session is worth 2 stamps. Achieving enough stamps in the card will result in rewards for students, 
including gift cards, free meals and reduced prices on their tickets for the end of year prom. You can 
also look at their cards to see which sessions they have been attending. 

Year 11 GCSE Mock Series 2 
 

The second series of mock exams for Year 11 begins soon! This is the last ‘trial run’ of exams before the 
real exams begin in May. This is not far off! We’ve divided the remainder of the Year 11 students’ time 
with us here into three ‘Phases’ to help best prepare them: 
 

• Phase 1: Preparing for Mock Series 2 and learning from the experience 

• Phase 2: Preparing for the summer exams 

• Phase 3: Support during the exams 
 

If you are a Year 11 parent you will have received an email outlining all the intervention and 
revision/support sessions on offer in this first phase, but over the next two pages you can see what this 
first phase entails and find out about the reward card we have designed to support and praise students 
and the full outline of all intervention sessions taking place in school. We’ll be in touch before half 
term about the sessions that will be taking place during that holiday period. 



 



 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Year 11 Prefects 2024/25 
 
We have appointed our Year 11 Prefects for this academic year! These students applied to develop 
their leadership skills during their time with us, which will boost their confidence and be a great 
addition to their CVs. CHS Prefects can be spotted by the special red ties they wear. Younger students 
know that they can always seek the Prefects out if they need any help. The Prefects have also been 
assigned duties in school, including supporting with extra-curricular clubs and activities and heading 
into Year 7 forms each morning to support the students. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Continued Push on Correct Uniform 
 
Please remember that we are having a specific focus this half term on ensuring that all students attend 
school in full and correct uniform. The staff who greet students at the gate and door each morning, as 
well as form tutors in form time each morning, will speak to your child if they have any uniform 
concerns and help them to correct the issue. If they then alter their uniform in a way that contravenes 
our policy, any staff who see this for the remainder of the day will issue them a sanction, which 
includes a lunchtime ‘uniform detention.’ 
 

Please see the information below (which is regularly shared with students) around what constitutes 
correct and incorrect uniform at our school: 

Move to a Summer Open Evening 
 
We have traditionally held our annual Open Evening event in September, at the start of the academic 
year. However, this year we are moving to a summer Open Evening event! The provisional date for this 
year’s Open Evening is Tuesday 24th June 2025. We are looking forward to welcoming students and 
parents from Years 5 and 6 at this time to let them see everything that is great about our school. Please 
keep this date in your calendar if you have a child that is interested in joining CHS, and please share this 
information with anyone else you know who may be interested. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Life Skills at CHS 
 
As part of your child’s education at CHS, we promote personal wellbeing and development through a 
comprehensive Life Skills curriculum. This subject gives students the knowledge, understanding, 
attitudes and practical skills to live safe, healthy, productive lives and meet their full potential. We hope 
that our students learning will be a constant conversation throughout their time at CHS, with their 
teachers, form tutors and with adults they trust at home too. Below are the topics that we are covering 
in Life Skills this year (you may have to zoom in, there’s a lot going on!). If you get the opportunity, 
please do speak about these topics with your children outside of school too. 

We have designed the Life Skill curriculum to meet all of the Department for Education’s changes in the 
past few years to Relationships and Sex Education (RSE). As a reminder, it is also a requirement for us to 
let you know that if you do not want your child to take part in some or all of the sex education lessons 
that we deliver, you can ask that they are withdrawn. Please be aware that this is only lessons relating 
to the parts of the curriculum to do with sex education and not relationship education. You will be 
asked to come into school to discuss this decision and we will grant this in all but exceptional 
circumstances, up until three school terms before your child turns 16, at which point they must choose 
for themselves. If you have any questions about this or any part of the Life Skills Curriculum then please 
email Mrs Sherlock, Teacher in Charge of Life Skills at: ssherlock@carnforthhigh.co.uk. 

mailto:ssherlock@carnforthhigh.co.uk


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 

    
 
 
 
 

 
 

           

Careers Fair 2024/25 
 
At this time of year, we have a strong focus on supporting our Year 9 students through their Options 
Process and in ensuring that our Year 11 students have well-informed and aspirational plans in place for 
both post-16 and beyond. To facilitate this, we held our annual Careers Fair just before Christmas on 
13th December. We welcomed 36 visitors to speak to all of Year 9 and 11, with a Careers Fair in our 
Sports Hall and talks taking place in our Main Hall. A massive thanks to all our visitors and well done to 
our students for engaging so proactively and respectfully with all the visitors. 

PLANS IN PLACE 

Our visitors on the day included the NHS, Ripley St Thomas Sixth Form, Lancaster and Morecambe 
College, The British Army, Kendal College, Persimmons Homes, Myerscough College, EDF Energy, Ripley 
Initial Teacher Training, Lancaster Training Services Ltd., BAE Systems, Lancashire Police, The Queen 
Elizabeth School Sixth Form and the RAF. 
 



    
 

    
 

    
 

    



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Work Experience Process 2024/25 
 

January 2025 
 
 
Dear parent/guardian, 
 
I wrote to you in November to make you aware of our Work Experience plans for this academic year. All 
students in Year 10 need to be out on Work Experience during the Work Experience Week, which is 
Monday 23rd – Friday 27th June. 
 
That previous letter, which outlines how you and your child need to use the Unifrog platform 
(www.unifrog.org/sign-in) to organise their Work Experience placement, can be found on our school 
website here: https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/school-life/careers/ within the ‘Work Experience’ section. 
 
Due to the competitive nature of Work Experience placements, it’s important that you work with your 
child to organise a placement as soon as possible (many thanks to those who have already begun, or 
completed, this process). 
 
A guide to support students is also available on our website. Students were given this guide, shown how to 
identify placements, how to contact placements and how to add the details to Unifrog during Enrichment 
Day 1. They have also been reminded about this in assemblies. 
 
In short, students need to: 
 

• Identify a sector in which they would like to work (e.g. ‘law’ or ‘plumbing’) 

• Contact businesses in this sector to see if they will accept them for the Work Experience Week 

• If accepted, get the employer’s name, email address and the address of the business 

• Enter these details into the ‘Placement’ tool on Unifrog 

• Unifrog will then contact the employer to check that everything needed is in place, including 
Employer’s Liability Insurance and Risk Assessments (if the employer cannot show that they have 
these things then a student will not be allowed on placement) 

• Unifrog will then contact you as the parent to confirm that you agree to the placement 
 
To ensure that there is sufficient time to check all placements in advance of Work Experience Week (and 
make alternative arrangements, etc. if there are any issues) there is a deadline for the organising 
placements. 
 
You need to ensure that you your child has entered the details of their chosen Work Experience 
placement onto their Unifrog account by Friday 28th February. 
 
If you need further help or guidance with the Work Experience process (and can’t find what you’re looking 
for on our website) I am available to contact for support at this email address: 
emcgauran@carnforthhigh.co.uk. 

 

Year 10 Work Experience Update 
 
Please remember that Year 10 students now have less than 6 weeks before the deadline of Friday 28th 
February to organise their placements. Below is a copy of the letter sent to Year 10 parents last week. 

http://www.unifrog.org/sign-in
https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/school-life/careers/
mailto:emcgauran@carnforthhigh.co.uk


 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Lancaster District Jobs and Careers Fair 
 
Please see the flyer below for a larger Careers Fair coming up in Lancaster. You can click on the QR code 
below or here for information: Lancaster District Careers Fair 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/lancaster-district-jobs-and-careers-fair-2025-tickets-1111367773929


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

‘Foster With Us’ Lancashire 
 
Please see the important message below from ‘Foster With Us,’ who are working hard to address the 
current shortage of foster carers for children and young people in our local area: 
 
We are a fostering hub funded by the Department for Education, dedicated to recruiting and retaining 
foster carers within five local authorities, including Lancashire County Council. As a non-profit 
organisation, we are deeply committed to creating more homes for children in need. 
 

mission is to address the current shortage of carers by connecting with and recruiting as many foster 
carers as possible for local children and young people. 
 

To learn more about Foster with Us, please visit our website at https://fosterwithus.org.uk, or follow us 
on Facebook (@fosterwithus) and Instagram (@fosterwithushub). 
 

https://fosterwithus.org.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

‘Carers Help Advisory Training and Support’ – CHATS! 
 
Please see below and on the following page for the latest events being run in our area by CHATS, in 
association with the NHS. 



 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Year 11 Boys Football Fixture 
 
The Year 11 boys football team played a friendly football fixture vs Morecambe Bay Academy. The 
game was played in tough conditions, as the coastal wind battered the pitch. Morecambe took a 1-0 
lead at half time, but there was very little to separate the two teams. Morecambe took advantage of 
the wind in the second half and scored two more goals to take a 3-0 lead. Aidan pulled one back for 
Carnforth, with an excellent individual goal. Aidan picked up the ball on the left wing, cut inside and 
beat two players before drilling the ball low and hard past the Morecambe goalkeeper. 

Year 10 Boys Football Tournament 
 
The Year 10 boys footballers took part in a 9 a side football tournament hosted at Bay Leadership 
academy against Bay, Morecambe and Our Lady’s. The tournament was played in horrific weather 
conditions as torrential rain and strong winds covered the pitch. The boys remained positive and 
worked incredibly hard, despite the difficult conditions. The year 10s won 1 game, drew 1 and lost 2. 
Nat produced the moment of the tournament scoring an excellent individual goal. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 9 Boys Lancashire Cup Round 2 Victory 
 
The Year 9 boys football team are through to the third round of the Lancashire Cup. The boys, who 
received a bye in the first round, hosted Tarleton Academy from Preston. The Year 9s, who are the 
district cup champions, are hoping for a good run in the county cup. The boys secured a comprehensive 
victory winning 7-2. Captain Theo scored a hat trick, striker Kenzie also bagged a hat trick, and Elijah 
with the seventh goal of the game. Mr Chambers awarded player of the match to Blake, who bossed 
the midfield and controlled the pace of the game. Well done boys, on to the next round in January! 

Year 9 Boys District Football Tournament 
 
On Wednesday 11th December, the Year 9 boys entered two teams into the district 7 a side football 
tournament. This was a great opportunity for all the players to get game time for the school football 
team ahead of the 3rd round of the Lancashire Cup. Blake and Theo captained the two teams. Both 
teams were outstanding, winning the majority of their games. It was great to see a number of the boys 
getting on the score sheet. The games were played against Morecambe Bay Academy, Our Lady’s and 
two teams from Ripley. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Look out for Future Issues! 
 
This year our school newsletter will be released every two weeks via Schoolcomms email and the 
school’s website. Look out for future issues for all the latest information about what’s going on in and 
around Carnforth High School and the local community. 

Extra-Curricular Sport Payment 
 
The PE department is offering the opportunity for parents to make a one-time electronic payment of 
£25 to cover their child’s annual extracurricular transport payments. Currently the PE department 
charges £1 for home fixtures and £2 for away fixtures; this covers a percentage of cost for transport 
and competition fees. Parents will be able to make the payment on the School Gateway. It is hoped 
that parents find this a preferential method of payment, for those students who are regular team 
members, rather than paying in cash on the day of the fixtures. Letters with further details can be 
acquired by your son/daughter from the PE department. 


